2020 CONSISTORY

ELDERS

Dick Boverhof (District 4: M-R) bov@h-binc.com

Sally Burgess (District 3: I-L) sjburg@att.net

Lee DeZeeuw (District 2: F-H) leedezeeuw@yahoo.com

Dan Kisner (District 1: A-E) kisner192@charter.net

Bob Larr (District 5: S-Z) 269.793.7452

DEACONS

Troy Clement (District 2: F-H) monstertrucktroy@yahoo.com

Joel Eding (District 3: I-L) joel@edingbrothers.com

Rich Huizinga (District 4: M-R) r.huizinga@att.net

Jennifer Kerber (District 5: S-Z) kerberjen@gmail.com

Lupe Martinez (District 1: A-E) lupemartinez18@sbcglobal.net

Eric Porter (District 3: I-L) rcprtr@gmail.com

MINISTRY STAFF

SENIOR PASTOR

Rev. Jonathon VanderWall jonathonvanderwall@gmail.com

PASTOR of PRAYER & DISCIPLESHIP

Rev. Jim Harrison jimharrison7@gmail.com

OFFICE MANAGER
Kathy Westendorp
hcrc@sbcglobal.net

CUSTODIAN Lisa Harms

rick.lisa.harms@gmail.com

FACILITIES MANAGER
Kevin Dewey

kdewey78@gmail.com

MINISTRY TEAMS

CHILDREN'S MINISTRY Carrie Mulder john3andcarrie@gmail.com

HOSPITALITY TEAM Carol Boverhof cvzbove@aol.com

NURSERY Alicia Kent

kentalicia30@yahoo.com

YOUTH GROUPS Cindy Kukor kukor.cindy@gmail.com

HCC reports may be located on the church website (consistory minutes, bylaws, financial updates and others): www.hopkinscommunitychurch.net/church-reports

You will need to use this address to access the page.

AUGUST 2, 2020

WORSHIP SONGS

Kindness
This Is Amazing Grace
Hosanna
Give Us Clean Hands
Because He Lives (Amen)

SCRIPTURE

Revelation 8:6 - 9:21

MESSAGE

"What Judgment Does Not Do"

Pastor Jon VanderWall

TODAY AT HCC

10:00 am - Drive In Worship Service Tune your radio to 97.3 FM



Hopkins Community Church

a member of the Reformed Church in America 2142 128th Avenue PO Box 336

> Hopkins, MI 49328 Office: 269.793.7361

Website: www.hopkinscommunitychurch.net

Office Email: hcrc@sbcglobal.net

ANNOUNCEMENTS & INFORMATION WEEK OF AUGUST 2, 2020

Thank you for joining us for drive-in worship at HCC today!

THANK YOU!

We would like to thank each of you for your support, well-wishes, cards and gifts that were given to Danielle (graduation and Navybound) and Dravyn (18th birthday) and to us (anniversary). We deeply value your friendships and prayers and support and thank God for each of you!

Vern and Sally Burgess and Family

HELP NEEDED:

HCC is in need of a few volunteers on Sundays to help with the set-up and take-down of equipment each week for Drive In Worship, particularly the take-down process. This is a minimal commitment of about 10-15 minutes moving things back inside the church building. If you are able and willing to help, please contact Pastor Jon. Thanks to those who have already been lending a hand the last couple of weeks—you are appreciated!

PLEASE NOTE THE FOLLOWING CHANGES TO DRIVE-IN CHURCH:

- A printed lyric sheet is being handed out along with this informational sheet (bulletin) as you drive in. If you are uncomfortable receiving a sheet due to COVID-19, you are free and welcome to decline it.
- We welcome people to bring lawn chairs. You are welcome to sit around your vehicle. We have the front section of the parking lot blocked off for an outdoor group seating area as well. There are cones around the area to help you see this. The P.A. system will broadcast the service in the parking lot.
- We do ask that everyone respect each other's distance if they wish, and decisions in regard to outdoor seating, being mindful of those who choose to remain in their vehicles or only sitting around their cars. The church will continue to be closed and we heavily encourage you to plan not to use the restrooms here at HCC.

We are continually grateful and we thank each of you for your ongoing generosity and support! You are a blessing to us!

GIVING OPTIONS:

We have a number of different giving options for you whether you prefer to give in person, via mail, ACH, or online. Please check out our website:

www.hopkinscommunitychurch.net/giving/

A WORD FROM THE CONSISTORY:

The Consistory has set a *Target Date* for resuming in-person worship inside the church. We are aiming for September 13. This is also the day we will kick-off our discipleship season. We are hopeful that all will go well with this but ask for your patience as we work to determine all that needs to happen for this and adapt to the changing currents of things happening in the state as well.

As we march steadily closer to fall, we are working to communicate and update the HCC community on where things are at within the church and ministry life. We will be doing a weekly update for the next several weeks that addresses particular topics that have been actively unfolding during COVID-19 pandemic shutdown. You can see this week's update here:

www.hopkinscommunitychurch.net/pastors-blog/

PRAYER CONCERNS:

If you have a prayer concern or a need, please let us know!

- Dorothy Paffhouse (our shut-in member)
- Dave Treffers

ONLINE AND EMAIL UPDATES:

HCC publishes weekly updates with information and details regarding the life of the church and opportunities to get involved. If you would like to be included in this list, please email **Inform.HCC@gmail.com**. We also invite you to like our Facebook page and request to join our Facebook group.

FOOD PANTRY DONATIONS—AUGUST:

If you'd like to donate any items, that would be greatly appreciated! There is a place to drop off food donations at church.

Muffin mixes, juices, soup, crackers, spaghetti noodles, spaghetti sauce, canned vegetables, body soap, laundry detergent